
PRESS RELEASE
MEMBER STATE COUNCILS:

The Muslim Council of
New South Wales Inc.  (MCNSW)

The Islamic Council of
Victoria Inc.  (ICV)

Islamic Council of
Australian Capital Territory Inc. 
(ICACT)

Islamic Council of
Queensland Inc.  (ICQ)

Islamic Council of
Northern Territory Inc.  (ICNT)

Islamic Council of
Western Australia Inc.  (ICWA)

Islamic Council of
South Australia Inc.  (ICSA)

Islamic Council of
Tasmania Inc.  (ICT)

Islamic Council of
Christmas Island Inc.  (ICCI)

932 Bourke Street
Zetland (Sydney) 
NSW - 2017.
P O Box 7185, SSBH
Alexandria NSW - 2015.
AUSTRALIA.

Tel [02] 9319 6733

Fax [02] 9319 0159

Email: admin@afic.com.au

Web: www.afic.com.au

AUSTRALIA’S NATIONAL 
ISLAMIC ORGANISATION
REPRESENTING
MUSLIM COMMUNITIES

45 Years of Community 
Services

11 January 2009

Muslims Demand Action

The President and the Executive Committee of the Australian 
Federation of Islamic Councils (AFIC), in their meeting today had 
urged the International Community and the Australian 
Government to intervene and stop the continuing of the brutal 
Israeli Aggression.

Having attacked the UN aid convoy in Gaza as well as other UN 
supervised installations Israel has now ignored the UN Security 
Council’s call for an immediate ceasefire and is continuing with the 
offensive. These actions should be deplored in the strongest 
terms said AFIC President Mr Ikebal Patel. 

The President and the AFIC Executive Committee on behalf of the 
Muslims of Australia call for an immediate end to this brutal 
assault on the vulnerable Palestinian people of Gaza and calls 
both Hamas and the State of Israel to adopt the UN Security 
Council’s call for a ceasefire.

They concluded by appealing to the international community 
including the Australian Government to put pressure on Israel to 
end this invasion of Gaza as history has demonstrated that war 
has never produced peace. On the contrary, the offensive will only 
inflame hatred of the State of Israel while doing nothing to 
protect the lives of Israelis. The international community cannot 
continue to ignore the plight of the Palestinian people any longer
and have to act now under its international humanitarian and 
moral obligations.
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